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Louisiana State Apprenticeship Council Meeting

Thursday, June 13, 2019
10:00 a.m.

4th Floor Auditorium – AO Building
MINUTES

ROLL CALL

Members Present: 

Henry Heier (Chairman)

Claire Obgartel

Kelly Carpenter

Andrew O’Brien

Steven Martin

Nicholas Felton, Jr. 

Keith Brand 

Will Seaman (in place of Monty Sullivan [Ex-Officio])

Aldo Irias-Duron

Members Absent: 

Brent Moreland
LWC Officials Present: 

Kenneth Burrell (in place of Ava Dejoie, Secretary, Louisiana Workforce Commission)

Joseph Hollins (Director of Apprenticeship)

A quorum was present

REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS TWO SAC MEETINGS
Mr. Nicholas Felton made a motion to accept the minutes from the previous meeting. Mr. Andrew O’Brien seconded the motion. The motion was approved.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Mr. Henry Heier, Chairman, stated that due to the successful turnout for the harassment training at the previous meeting, it will be repeated today based on demand, and certifications will be mailed out.

Heier also stated that he was invited to the one-hour certification class “STOP THE BLEED” and he would recommend that the class be held at a future SAC meeting, as it would be beneficial to everyone to receive such training.

STATE APPRENTICESHIP UPDATES

Mr. Joseph Hollins, Director of Apprenticeship, presented a number of reports including a financial report of the SAE grants, the process of the contracts for incentive funding to programs sponsor sub-grantees, the desire to plan future apprenticeship events in the state, and compliance of apprenticeship programs across the state.
Hollins went on to mention that USDOL has requested minor edits to the State EEO plan draft that the Apprenticeship Division has submitted. 

O’Brien asked about SNAP Employment & Training (E&T) and what’s Louisiana’s part in its development?

Hollins stated that the Department of Children and Family Services is to provide SNAP E&T, which can assist in training costs. It is relatively new and they are interested in expanding it. Hollins recommended that all Registered Apprenticeship programs get on SNAP E&T’s independent Eligible Training Provider List.

A motion was called and approved for a subject matter expert to speak on SNAP E&T at a future SAC Meeting.

NEW PROGRAMS
Louisiana Energy Solutions
Program Sponsor – Kim Poree; Michael Knapps, Apprenticeship Training Representative
Electrician
Mr. Michael Knapps introduced Louisiana Energy Solutions (LES) by stating that he has been working with Mr. Kim Poree, president, since January 2019 to develop this program. Poree has invested money in the Mike Holt Curriculum in order to train his apprentices and is eager to create his electrical apprenticeship.

Poree stated that he has been the manager/owner of his business since 2011 and has been in the electrical industry for over 40 years, starting with the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers (IBEW) Local 130 and eventually becoming an instructor with them through Delgado community college. He expressed difficulty finding the right people to join his business, and therefore, he’d like to use his experience to train and develop quality workers.

Mr. Aldo Duron asked why he doesn’t contact Local 130 for skilled individuals. Poree stated that he would prefer to teach himself.

O’Brien asked if he intended to train for profit. Poree stated that there would be no charge for apprentices for his own business, but if he expands to a consortium program, that he would charge for apprentices going to other businesses. O’Brien recommended a committee be in place if he intends to create a consortium.

Ms. Claire Obgartel voiced concern as to how he would teach all apprentices at different levels once his program grows. Poree stated that in the beginning, his program would be small with only first-year apprentices. He could add additional teachers if necessary, but until the program develops into large cohorts, he could teach apprentices at different levels during different times of the week.
Obgartel asked how he would certify additional instructors. To which Poree replied that there would be an application process, and he would establish a board to select them.

Obgartel asked who would pay for textbooks. Poree stated that textbooks would be about $170 for the first year, and it would be the responsibility of the students to purchase. Knapps stated that Supportive Services could potentially pay for textbooks for any students that had difficulty purchasing them.

Mr. Steven Martin asked what part of the training would be online. Poree stated that the testing through Mike Holt Enterprises would be held online. When asked where the classes would be held, Poree stated that they would occur at his facility most likely.

Martin asked if he was looking into renting a training location. Poree responded that he would rent a location when the class size deemed necessary.

Duron asked about Poree’s qualifications. Poree expressed that he has several years of electrical experience, has taken continuing education classes, and has taught for several years.

Obgartel asked if Mike Holt Enterprises was recognized as a quality training curriculum. Poree stated that it has been around for a long time and is utilized in over 32 states.

Knapps stated that Poree’s application is in compliance with State and Federal regulations and spoke to the diligence of Poree and his admirable determination to train individuals and put them to work.

Obgartel made a motion to approve the program, seconded by Mr. Nicholas Felton.

Obgartel, Carpenter, and Felton voted yes. O’Brien, Duron, Martin, Brand, and Seaman voted no. LES was denied registration by the State Apprenticeship Council.

Comments included Duron stating that a designated location for training should be determined, Mr. William Seaman voiced that the program could be better organized. Mr. Keith Brand suggested that a board be assembled.

Bossier Parish Community College

Program Sponsor – Beonica Frazier; Michael Knapps, Apprenticeship Training Representative

Industrial Maintenance Technician and Electrical Technician

Knapps introduced Dr. Gayle Flowers and Ms. Beonica Frazier of Bossier Parish Community College (BPCC) stating that the BPCC has been interested in creating a Registered Apprenticeship for at least three years and is a recognized member of the Registered Apprenticeship-College Consortium (RACC). They have partnered with the international organization Benteler, based in Germany and thoroughly familiar and fond of apprenticeships.

Flowers expressed that through utilizing the Incumbent Worker Training Program, they has been a great pool of students able to be trained, and that individuals need to have access to learn skills while learning on-the-job and that Registered Apprenticeship is a great method for this style of training. There is a great need for Industrial Maintenance Technicians and Electrical Technicians in the Bossier area.

Frazier stated that Benteler is very active on their advisory board and a great employer partner.

The two gave a PowerPoint presentation, which provided a breakdown of their hours in class and on the job throughout the duration of the program.

Brand asked about credit for previous experience for military, which BPCC stated that all relevant experience would transfer over up to 50%.

O’Brien stated that he spoke with Mr. Brent Moreland, who was unable to attend the meeting, and voice Moreland’s knowledge of the program and his recommendation for the SAC to approve the program.

Obgartel pointed out a mismatch of periods in the wage schedule. Knapps stated that it was a mistake in the creation of Appendix A and that it would be corrected.

Martin called for a motion for the program to be approved, which was seconded.

Bossier Parish Community College was approved as a Registered Apprenticeship program in the State of Louisiana.

NEXT MEETING DATE
Heier stated that the date for the next SAC meeting would be polled.

ADJOURN

Sexual Harassment Training

Hollins provided a USDOL Harassment training following the conclusion of the State Apprenticeship Council meeting for those who remained.
SUBSTANCE OF ALL MATTERS DECIDED:

1. The minutes from the previous State Apprenticeship Council meeting were approved.

2. A subject matter expert will speak on SNAP E&T at a future SAC Meeting.

3. Louisiana Energy Solutions was denied registration and asked to return to the next State Apprenticeship Council meeting.
4. Bossier Parish Community College was approved as a Registered Apprenticeship program in the State of Louisiana.
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